
 

 

bp America 
1201 K Street, Suite 1830 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
  
  
July 16, 2021 
 
Richard Corey, Executive Officer 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA. 95814 
 
Re: Public Workshop Series to Commence Development of the 2022 Scoping Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Corey, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments following the Air Resources Board’s 
(CARB) recent workshops to commence development of the 2022 Scoping Plan update.  With 
an ambition to become a net zero company by 2050 or sooner, and to help the world get to net 
zero, bp is actively engaged in advocating for policies that support this ambition.  We look 
forward to continuing this engagement as CARB develops the 2022 Scoping Plan update for 
the Low Carbon Fuel Standard (LCFS) and Cap & Trade programs. 
 
In addition to our long-time support for California’s market-based approach to reducing 
greenhouse gas emissions, bp is also actively supporting climate change policies throughout 
the US, including the Transportation and Climate Initiative, a regional collaboration seeking to 
reduce transportation carbon emissions across 12 East Coast states and the District of 
Columbia.  We also assumed a leadership role in advocating for Washington state cap and 
invest legislation, which passed earlier this year. 
 
California’s climate programs have created a model for other jurisdictions and a market in 
which bp is actively engaged, including our participation in the state’s LCFS program through 
the production of low carbon fuels.  In addition, LightSource bp, our joint venture solar 
company, is headquartered in San Francisco and we have an electric vehicle charging pilot 
program in Northern California. 
 
We support CARB’s commitment to staying the course with its successful approach to 
reducing greenhouse gas emissions as it looks towards achieving carbon neutrality by 2045, 
while at the same time looking for ways to improve these programs.  This provides the 
certainty necessary for making the kinds of investments that will drive carbon reductions.   
 
As California and CARB continue to lead the way in policy development to fight climate change, 
bp looks forward to working with you in the development of the 2022 Scoping Plan Update. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 

 

Michelle Orrock 
West Coast Government Affairs 
bp America 


